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SENATE MEETING 4 (07/02/12) - UNCONFIRMED

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Senate
Minutes of the 4th Senate meeting

7th February 2012
*
*
*

1 Business

1.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
SF
Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

RTa
Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair
MM
Mumtaz Mooncey

BSc Biomedical Science Year 3

JM
Jessica McLoughlin

BSc Biomedical Science Year 3

IB
Iqra Bilal


BSc Intercalated

SN
Sonam Naik


BSc Intercalated

JP
John Pownall


FD Paramedic Science Year 2

SM
Sophie McEvoy

MBBS 4 Year 1

RP
Rupinder Panesar

MBBS 4 Year T

DW
David Williams

MBBS 5 Year T

BH
Bernard Ho


MBBS Year P

NJ
Nirja Joshi


MBBS Year P

TN
Thao Nguyen


MBBS Year F

DP
Dominic Pritchard

PgDip Physician Assistant Year 1

1.2 In Attendance

PH
Patricia Hughes

Dean for Staff and Students
FL
Fiona Littledale

St. George’s Library

1.3 Apologies

Ryan Cooper
Emily Woodcock

Claire Evans

Rohit Silhi

Steven Hamm

Geraldine Lynch

Victoria Mummery

Heba Ibrahim

Edmund Grouse

William Twiggs

Tariq Gondal

Nadia Pakroo

Erna Bayar

1.4 Minutes from the previous meeting

[PASSED]
1.5 Matters Arising

· SF to look into graduation arrangements for physician assistants – COMPLETE 
· Top 4 to develop ways to encourage greater use of the Royal Literary Fund – COMPLETE 
· SF to check library refurbishment clashes with physician assistants – COMPLETE 
· SF to look into usage of PBL rooms out of hours – ONGOING 
1.6 AOB

· Half-way Dinner, etc (NJ)
· Lecture Slide availability (SM)
2 Reports

Co-President (Education & Welfare)
PASSED

Regarding the “Use Your SU” campaign, SF was formally requested to ensure the spelling of the campaign was is correct. SF additionally explained that the Patient Simulator on the fourth floor is now open.
BSc Biomedical Science


Year 1




Nil to report

Year 2




Nil to report


Year 3




Nil to report
BSc Intercalated


Year 1




PASSED

BSc Healthcare Science


Year 1




Nil to report

BSc Physiotherapy


Year 1




PASSED


Year 2




Nil to report


Year 3




Nil to report
FdSc Paramedic Science


Year 1




Nil to report


Year 2




Nil to report
PgDip Physician Assistant


Year 1




PASSED

Year 2




Nil to report

MBBS Preclinical


MBBS4 Year 1


Nil to report


MBBS5 Year 1


Nil to report


MBBS5 Year 2


Nil to report
MBBS Clinical


MBBS4 Year T


PASSED

MBBS5 Year T


PASSED
Regarding difficulties with Moodle, SF will circulate the date of the e-learning committee which is likely to take place just before the next Senate meeting.

ACTION POINT

Top 4 to organise e-learning committee before next Senate

MBBS Year T Transfer

PASSED

MBBS Year P


PASSED


MBBS Year F


PASSED

TN sadly announced that the final year medics will only be present for thirteen more weeks. Additionally the first Wednesday of August is traditionally titled as Black Wednesday due to the incidence of incidents at F1 handover.

3 Agenda 
3.1 “From the Deans” – Prof. Patricia Hughes
PH: Explained that the NSS (National Student Survey) wasn’t bad but it could be better. We were thinking of how we could make ourselves more accessible for students. We can come to Senate for the first fifteen minutes or so, so that there is direct contact with us and the students.

We are also starting a monthly bulletin so that we can explain what the School is doing behind the scenes. The first bulletin has already been sent to students.

PH opened the floor for suggestions from members of Senate.

· TN explained that one of the key problems of final year is payment for accommodation for GP final year placements. 
· Registry is aware of this. 
· One student had to pay £1000 for a B&B out of her own pocket. 
· Bursaries are available for those who are means-tested by the NHS but those who aren’t cannot claim anything back. This is still an ongoing issue despite various meetings. 
· With regard to what other medical schools do—they pay the GP a certain amount and expect the GP to provide accommodation. It is recognised however that GPs often don’t get enough. 
· It was suggested that everyone pay a fixed amount into a pot and that this can be distributed out between everyone. 
· Students could find GPs near them but difficulty remains regarding quality control of the course. 
· PH agreed to uphold this feedback.
· SF explained that students are upset about not being able to access PBL rooms on the 4th floor. 
· NJ confirmed that only the rooms on the first floor are accessible as 4th floor not accessible out of hours.

· BH furthermore explained that not all ID cards are accessible to the first floor rooms. It was postulated that if one doesn’t swipe for 60 days it will reset, however it was also acknowledged that there was general variability regarding room access.

· RP added that the rooms maintained by the trust are in a state of disrepair. Additionally Wifi needs to be extended to the rooms round the corner in Grosvenor Wing.

· PH agreed to uphold this feedback.

With regards to the idea of the “From the Deans” newsletter, Senate were generally enthusiastic about the idea. NJ added that people really appreciate the fact they can see what’s going on – a point raised in several years was that there is little in terms of feedback when things occur behind the scenes and the newsletter was greatly appreciated.

3.2 Update from the Library Refurbishment Project
Fiona Littledale (FL) joined the Senate and explained about the library refurbishment project. 

· The opening hours extended – the library opens longer on weekends and bank holidays.

· There is a budget of £800,000 that can be used to refurbish areas of the library. After prolonged consultation and deliberation we have decided to concentrate on the silent study areas that contain a lot of the print journals. We intend on storing the print journals, to create extra silent study and quiet study space. There is also a project going on to boost Wi-Fi in the library so that laptops can be used without any problems.

· We sent round a survey polling students’ study methods and interests, and we have decided to go ahead and refurbish the library this summer. We need to trade off summer exam disruption and having the library ready for the start of the New Year.

NJ enquired about the proposed dates of operation. Work should begin by the middle of July but it means that it probably won’t be finished exactly on time. Unfortunately the exam calendar is largely inflexible but this period provides minimum disruption. Alternative silent study space will be made available. The dates only clash with the run up to the P-Year and T-Year OSCE where it is envisaged that the silent study area of the library will not be used as much.

The acoustics are being looked into and it is hoped that the group study rooms can be soundproofed. Unfortunately the soundproofing of the library against the bar and music rooms may be difficult.

New furniture will ensure that there will be more powerpoints available whilst creating more space.

NJ additionally asked whether construction in the silent study area will it affect levels in the main room. There would be to some extent, but it’s not going to be ‘construction’ per se, and it is envisaged that ‘normal’ levels of noise, rather than ‘disruptive’ levels will occur.
RT added that George’s students have access to other libraries in the University of London just in case.
Please email – flittled@sgul.ac.uk in the event of any other questions.
3.3 National Student Survey
For Final Years only—what’s required is for all final years is to fill in the survey and provide feedback which the University can act on. Survey results collated and plans made. Prizes available and £5 available to spend in the School Shop! We would really like to encourage 100% completion!

3.4 Update from University Committees

· Anatomy Meeting. Upheld complaints that there aren’t enough demonstrators and those that demonstrate are often biased towards medics. Additionally it was stated that the University is going to come down hard on people with poor attendance and who are late. Year reps should encourage people in their respective courses/year groups to ensure that people are attending things and being on time as it is otherwise disruptive to other students’ learning. 

· Careers Committee. Hannah Cock has been appointed as the new MBBS careers advisor. There is an upcoming event about medicine being a flexible family friendly career. There is also a planned careers SBL (for Biomeds) to organise careers.

· It was acknowledged by BH that there needs to be more international careers advice; particularly pertinent for INTO students as well as current internationals.

· NJ added that there isn’t much careers advice for students lower down through their courses and that careers advice in the final year, particularly for medicine, comes too late as it encompasses things that should have been done during medical school rather than at application.

· TN explored the idea of a “resource area” rather than a lecture-based careers service that may be useful for students to drop in and receive advice. It was acknowledged that the careers fair is too final-year focused.

· DP indicated that the careers preparation for physician assistants was very adequate and includes selection centres and headhunting. 
· MM expressed that biomed careers lectures had a rather variable attendance; lectures that were medicine-focused were very well attended, while those that had biomed-focused careers advice were barely attended.

· Student Support & Welfare Committee: 
· Wellness week (12th March): Encouraging general health and wellbeing. 
· LGBT month (February): Watch out for the skeleton promoting LGBT around the month! 

· E&D meeting. Some students ask about volunteering opportunities and please can year reps point students towards the SU if they express such an interest? 

· Access agreement. Peer support needs to be looked into for courses where the mums and dads scheme doesn’t work as well. 
3.5 RAG

Senate was made aware of the following dates of RAG and were asked to propagate and publicise accordingly:

· 10th Feb: Tube Disco

· 11th Feb: Valentines Ball

· 20th Feb: Man O Man

· 21st Feb: Wine and Cheese night

· 22nd Feb: RAG circles

· 23rd Feb: Comedy Night

· 24th Feb: Family Fortunes

· 27th Feb: Take Me Out

· 28th Feb: LGBT Movie Night

· 29th Feb: RAG circles

· 29th Feb, 1st, 2nd Mar: Play – The Crucible

· 2nd Mar: Superhero Disco

· 4th Mar: Pram race

Additionally Senate were informed that we will not encourage active mashing on the carriages of London Underground tubes following the incident from last year and several warnings from Transport Police this year. We have sought permits for legal mashing at several London tube stations to ensure that mashing can continue. There are several prizes available for the top mashers.

3.6 Summer Ball

A lot of issues have been encountered previously with the date but the date has finally been set for the 7th July in Wimbledon. 

3.7 SU Website

We will be allocating year reps with their own pages on the website to aid communication and decrease reliance on email and facebook. It will also enable year reps to share resources in this way.

4 AOB

4.1 Halfway Dinner
NJ spoke about the Halfway Dinner. Last year’s dinner was a resounding success at Grace Bar with a three course meal and half a bottle of wine all for £25. The Freshers Ball this year was held in the same venue. NJ stated that there are plans to have a similar event for P-Year this year and there can be talks for a deal if T-Year and other years hold a similar event at Grace Bar. The capacity of the Bar is about 200 including the downstairs club.
4.2 Lecture Slides on Moodle
There is an ongoing issue with lecture slides not being put up on moodle. This was expressed particularly by SM for MBBS4 Year 1 and by RP regarding MBBS T-Year Wednesday Morning Systematic Teaching; however similar sentiment was expressed amongst all courses. It was apparent that there may be issues with academics being reluctant to share their slides for fears that they may be used in an unauthorised fashion. SF encouraged year reps to bring these up with their relevant course committees on top of her plan to bring this up at an SU level.

4.3 Wednesday Afternoons

There was concern that many teaching sessions were overrunning into the Wednesday afternoon that is normally reserved for Sport.

ACTION POINT

SF to look into Wednesday Morning teaching arrangements and Wednesday afternoons.
4.4 Progress Test

It was confirmed by SF that the new cohort of T-Year students beginning in August 2012 will not be required to sit the progress test. However, current T-Year students that proceed to fail the year will still be required to sit the test in their repeat year.
4.5 Zebra Crossings
RP implored NA to investigate the painting of the Zebra crossing outside the Medical School entrance as it presents a safety issue.
ACTION POINT

NA to investigate painting of Zebra crossing
5 Date of next meeting

6th March 2012
*
*
*
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